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Prof. Dr. Otto Spaniol, TC6 chairman

Aachen University, Germany
Greeting address for the 70th anniversary

of acad. Prof. Kiril Boyanov 

(Bulgarian delegate of IFIP TC6 

and national delegate of Bulgaria in IFIP)

Kiril Boyanov is a really outstanding person: I know him since more than 20 years. We met each other for the first time at the occasion of a conference on „Local Computer Networks“ in April 1981 in Florence (Italy). At that time he was already the Bulgarian delegate to IFIP TC6. We became immediately very very good friends and he insisted (successfully) that I should play the German role (the West German role, to be more exact) in this committee which was at that time named „Data Communication“. Later on, the committee was renamed to „Communication Systems“.

Over all that period from the late seventies of the last century until now, Kiril Boyanov has been – and still is – a really leading player in the committee as well as in IFIP as a whole. He was one of the really outstanding first experts who tried to establish a better communication between the (former) Eastern and Western hemispheres. In this context, meanwhile things have tremendously changed – not geographically, but mentally. Kiril has contributed to these developments in a really impressive way. He organised – alternatively with Tibor Szentivanyi from Hungary – numerous conferences on Network Information Processing Systems which were devoted to most actual questions of communication systems. These conferences were regularly combined with excellently prepared TC6 committee meetings. In the sometimes quite complicated discussions, Kiril was always able to remove any possible misunderstanding by his extraordinary sense of humour which just made any long lasting conflict impossible.

But not only in IFIP Technical Committee 6 Kiril’s achievements are outstanding. He is also a significant contributor for IFIP as a whole. In this function, he even became a trustee within IFIP - a position which is almost at the same level as the IFIP president.

Many projects and many mutual exchanges have been successfully executed between my department and Kiril’s institute. New projects have been defined and have already been accepted by the European Commision. I really look forward to these new and very promising developments which will enable me to visit Bulgaria regularly and to meet Kiril Boyanov, his research group, his family, and other friends.

Thus, I wish acad. Kiril Boyanov all the best for the next 70 years to come. I’m very grateful to have found such a wonderful friend! 

Aachen, February 22, 2005   
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     (Prof. Dr. Otto Spaniol; IFIP TC6 chairman) 







